
David & Lynette Seaton
Kathy Snowden
Reba Tabor
Jim & Sarena Terry & Family
Jerry & Kay Tinkler
J.D. & Cathy Vail
Jim & Sandy Wiley
Todd Williams
Charles & Brenda Wyatt
The Edward Yale Family

Northside Church of  Christ

James Millican
Gloria Bishop

Larry & Barbara Jameson
Barbara Gilbreath

Waldon & Judy Millican
Mike & Fran Lomas

The Courthouse Gang
Waldon & Judy Millican
Bob & Diane Browne
Nell Hines
Mr. & Mrs. Winton Milliff

Waldon & Judy Millican

Allen Clendennen

Jerry & Judy Toole

FOL Feed Store
Barbara Adkins

Truman Bray
Thelma Lomas
Northside Church of  Christ
Christoval Volunteer Fire 

Department
Clark & Noel Tinkler
Mr. & Mrs. Darus Hanes
Glenn Bivins Insurance

Death 
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which always needs help. 
Donations may taken to the 
Bronte City Hall.

Each of  us can do something 
to show pride in our community. 
Keep up the good work.

Coke County Retired 
Teachers met for their monthly 
meeting and pot luck meal at the 
First Baptist Church in Bronte 
on January 18, 2016.  Coke 
County Superintendents Aaron 
Hood and Tim Siler reported on 

the up-coming legislative 
discussion regarding public 
schools and private charter 
schools in Texas.  

Brenda Hines gave a 
presentation of  basics of  good 
nutrition.  President Merl Kelso 
reminded the group that it was 
time to report volunteer hours 
and stated that each volunteer 
hour was worth $1 in revenue to 
the state.  Retired teachers 
throughout the state are 
dedicated to their communities 

Doreen & John Bearfield
Mrs. Floyd R Higgins
Verlie Hurley
Mrs. Polly Large
Bill R. Roach
LaRue Robertson
April & Craig Thomason

Barbara & Jo Adkins
Joe & Donna Ash
Christine Stewart
Mary Jo Storie
J.G. Hufstedler
Jo A. Hufstedler

Susan & Bill Faircloth

Judy & Larry Lusby

Judy & Larry Lusby
Dana St. Clair

Diane & Elwood Hambright

Col. (Retired) Alan J. & 
Ginger Bryan

Joe & Donna Ash

Carolyn Davis

Patricia A. Penton

Joe & Donna Ash
Joe & Kathy Brasher
Jerry & Quita Burchfield
Circle B RV Ranch; Ruidoso, 

NM
Johnny Copeland
Helen R. Crews
Waylon & Jean Davis
Larry & Gwen Dyess
Judith M. Gibbs
Frances & Tom Gregg, Jr.
Deryl Ann Hall
Jolene Henderson
Tommy & Janet Hickman
Nell Hines
Ferd Hoefs
Jo Alice McDonald Hufstedler
Denise Jackson
Wayne & Linda Johnson
Larry & Merle Kelso
Shane, Stacy, Kyle, Kourtney 

Kelton
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Lawhon
Livestock Weekly
Pam & Randy McGowen
Debbie Pappas
Gaylon & Kaye Pitcock
Stanley & Claudia Post
Bill Roach
Jeffie & Bobby Roberts
Steve Robles 
Paula & Gerald Rodgers/

Jaylen & Morgan
Van & Fredda Schooler

Hochheim Prairie Branch 95
Mike & Fran Lomas in 

appreciation of  Ed Brosh, 
Wyndell Borsh, Brandi Brosh, 
Jack Horton

(Continued from page 1)
“Prolonged drought 

conditions have created a need 
for livestock disaster assistance 
programs in Coke and Sterling 
Counties,” said CED Sturm. “I 
encourage all affected livestock 
producers to contact the Coke/
Sterling County FSA Office to 
schedule an appointment to 
enroll in the program before the 
Feb. 1 deadline.”

Livestock producers must 
complete the LFP application 
and required supporting 
documentation no later than 
Feb. 1, 2016, for losses that 
occurred throughout 2015. 
Producers who already have 
appointments scheduled require 
no additional action to meet the 
deadline.

Eligible livestock includes 
alpacas, beef  cattle, buffalo, 
beefalo, dairy cattle, deer, elk, 
emus, equine, goats, llamas, 
poultry, reindeer, sheep or swine 
that have been or would have 
been grazing the eligible grazing 
land or pastureland. 

For more information about 
LFP, contact the Coke/Sterling 
County FSA Office at 325-453-
2751 or the Tom Green County 
FSA Office at 325-653-1246. 

“When we drove up this year, 
to the Fairview Cemetery, we 
were immediately greeted by the 
big Christmas Wreaths on the 
entry way arch. How very 
welcome we felt.”. These words 
came from family members who 
come every year at Christmas to 
place wreaths on their families 
graves.

They checked at City Hall to 
see who was responsible for the 
good deed. The Coleman 
Family was told that the Sorosis 
Club with the help of  the City 
Hall staff  were responsible. And 
with that information, the 
Sorosis Club received a 
wonderful Thank You note.

Action was taken to donate 
$500 from the Sorosis Club to 
go to the Bronte Cemetery 
Association Fund for helping 
with the upkeep. This is a fund 

(Continued on page 7)

 Emma Minjarez is the November 
employee of  the month for Robert Lee Care Center. Emma has been 
employed at RLCC for 13 years.  Emma is head of  Medical records, 
assists with HR, and is also a Med-Aide and CNA.   Emma is always 
on top of  things making sure all residents’ appointments are 
scheduled and supplies are ordered and stocked. She is always ready 
to help out wherever she is needed. Emma and her husband JR live 
in Robert Lee and have two children, Arrin and Chesney. They are 
the proud grandparents of  two grandchildren, Kaitlein and C’Jay.


